May 16th 1939

E.O'Beirne, Esq., Jesus College, Cambridge.

Dear Mr. O'Beirne,

Beresford quite a lot of material for his article on Partition.

I hope that he gets it safely. I should be very glad to receive a marked copy of Varsity when the article duly appears. I had a letter from Craig during the week which he has probably told you about. I am writing to him today in regard to the question of deferring any meeting until next term which I think is a wise course as students are very busy this term with examinations.

If Beresford publishes his article on Partition, it may easily provoke a reply from Brooke or McQuitty in which case the question of Anti-Partition may be kept before the students until the end of this term. I hope to be able to go up to Cambridge again after May 28th and before June 10th.

It may interest you to know that Mr.F.Pakenham has organised a meeting on inti-Partition for next Sunday in

Oxford. I shall be attending myself for the purpose of getting a branch started, but in this case it is not a University

Branch as there is a strong body of Irish workers attached to the Morris' Factories outside Oxford to whom Pakenham has appealed.

With very best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

Organising Secretary,

Anti-Partition of Ireland League.